
Testimony on HB 1538         March 14, 2023 

Greetings Legislators, 

I respectfully request that you vote against HB 1538.  The fish and wildlife resources of North Dakota 

should not be reduced to the status of a commodity for the support of charitable causes.  Instead, the 

legislature should be passing legislation to double the percentage of fishing tournament revenue that is 

assigned to the North Dakota Game and Fish Department, specifically for the purposes of enhancing fish 

populations and access facilities to meet the rising demand by all anglers.  

Respectfully submitted, 
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Mark A. Anderson 

3121 Barracuda DR 

Bismarck, ND  58503 


